DRAFT

Subject to Review, Correction and Approval

CONSERVATION COMMISSION MEETING
DATE: November 9, 2022
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Brett St. Clair, Chair; Drew Groves, Vice Chair; Darlene Jarvis, Ron Jarvis, Stan Sowle, Margaret Watkins 
MEMBERS ABSENT:  George Holt, Keith Bennett (alternate)
MINUTES: October’s minutes were accepted 
OLD BUSINESS:

Kimball Pond Conservation Area (KPCA)
Boundary blazing update

On Saturday, October 22nd, Brett St. Clair, Drew Groves, George Holt, Darlene Jarvis, and Keith Bennett met in the parking area at Kimball Pond.  Brett and George repainted some blazes and added signage beginning along the boundary line that runs west from a gravel pit off of Kimball Pond Road.  Brett noticed that the older blazes need to be repainted while the ones recently painted by Drew are still in good condition.  He and George also discovered that one KPCA lot was not blazed.  Brett will contact Jacques Belanger regarding the omission since Jacques blazed the area for the Commission originally.  Darlene Jarvis reported that she and Keith Bennett checked the signage along Montelona and Kimball Pond Road and scattered the milkweed seeds, which Brett had collected, in the wildlife clear cut.     
Drew Groves described changes he observed where the current snowmobile trail crosses privately owned land north of Kimball Pond.  Since a number of boulders have been placed across the snowmobile trail, Drew surmised that a landowner may no longer be interested in allowing snowmobiles to cross his or her property.  Darlene Jarvis reminded the Commission that members had agreed that no other changes to the snowmobile route in the KPCA would be entertained.  Members made this decision after amending the original snowmobile easement.  The amendment enabled the Bow Pioneers Snowmobile Club to relocate a section of the trail as they requested but took considerable time and effort on the part of the Commission to get the amendment drafted and approved by the State.   
 Taylor easement monitoring 

On October 22nd Drew walked the Botnick property to monitor the Taylor easement.  He observed no violations and submitted the required monitoring report online with the Society for the Protection of NH Forests.             

Trail development

Drew stated that he remains in contact with Principal Vasconcellos regarding the proposed trail head behind the Dunbarton Elementary School.  Drew hopes to be able to flag a potential route for the trail soon.  Margaret mentioned that she recently monitored the Koerber easement with members of the Five Rivers Conservation Trust.  She added that Five Rivers has funds which might be available to help offset certain costs such as the construction of a kiosk.      
Possible acquisition

A parcel of land which abuts one of the Town’s conservation areas may be auctioned off in the near future.  Members discussed the property and its value in light of its location, etc.  

NEXT MEETING: December 14, 2022, 6 PM
RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED:  Darlene M. Jarvis

